A regular meeting of the Elma Town Board was held on Wednesday,
November 3xd, 2021, at 7:00PM, Elma Town Hall, 1600 Bowen Road, Elma,
New York, with the following members present:

Supervisor - Wayne Clark
Councilman Thomas Fallon
Councilman _ James Malczewski
Councilman Vacant
Councilman © Tracy Petrocy

Also: Building Inspector Joseph Colern
Highway Superintendent  Howard Diehl
Plant Manager Brian Fiden
Town Attorney Phyllis Todoro-Absent
Town Engineer James Wyzykiewicz

Approximately 9 people attended the meeting.
The meeﬁing was opened with the reciting of the Pledge of Allegiance.

Making the legal notice for the Public Hearing on the 2022 Preliminary
Budget part of the minutes Supervisor Clark opened the public hearing
at 7:00pm. No one spoke for or against. Supervisor Clark closed the
public hearing at 7:01pm.

Councilman Fallon made the motiom, no one seconded the motion to
approve the 2022 Preliminary Budget.

Councilman Malczewski made the motion and Councilman Petrocy seconded
the moiton to table the 2022 Preliminary Budget. Ayes-2. Noes-2.
(Councilman Fallon and Supervisor Clark voted no).

Making the legal notice on the Public Hearing for Michael Buyers at
2601 West Blood Rd part of the minutes Supervisor Clark opened the
public hearing at 7:11lpm. No one spoke for or against some residents
had concerns that were answered by Mr. Buyers. Supervisor Clark closed
the' public hearing at 7:12pm.

Councilman Fallon made the motion and Councilman Malczewski seconded
the motion to approve the Preliminary Special Use Permit for Michael
Buyers at 2601 West Blood Rd for personal use solar panels and refer
Mr. Buyers to the Planning Board. Ayes-4. Noes-0. Carried.

Making the legal notice for the Public Hearing for Drainage District
#208 7580 ‘Clinton St Annunciation Church part of the minutes Supervisor
Clark opened the public hearing at 7:16pm. No one spoke for or against.
‘Supervisor Clark closed the.public hearing at 7:17pm.

Councilman Malczewski made the motion and Councilman Fallon .seconded
the motion to approve Drainage District #208 7580 Clinton St Annuncia-
tion Church. Ayes-4. Noes-0. Carried.

Making the legal notice for the Public Hearing for Dish Wireless Co-Lo-
cate at 6629 Clinton St part of the minutes Supervisor Clark opened the
public hearing at 7:18pm. Brett Morgan informed the Town Board regard-
ing the installation of the co-locate. No one spoke for or against.
Supervisor Clark closed the public hearing at 7:19pm.

Councilman Malczewski made the motion and Councilman Fallon seconded
the motion to approve a negative declaration on a short form SEQR for
DISH Wireless co-location at 6629 Clinton St. Ayes-4. Noesg-0. Carried.

Councilman Malczewski made .the motion and Councilman Fallon seconded
the motion to approve the -Special Use Permit for DISH Wireless co-loca-
tion at 6629 Clinton St. Ayes-4. Noes-0. Carried.

Councilman Malczewski made the motion to table the minutes from the
October 20, 2021, meeting. No one seconded the motion.

Councilman Fallon made the motion and Councilman Petrocy seconded the
motion to approve the minutes from the October 20th, 2021, meeting.
Ayes-3. Noes-1. (Councilman Malczewski voted no) Carried. -
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Building Inspector Joseph Colern presented the October 2021 building
"report with a total of 40 permits issues, fees collected of
$12,073.12 with an estimated value of construction of
$2,690,105.19.

Plant Manager Brian Fiden noted the Town parks have been
winterized and the fire hydrant has been installed on Midway.
Highway Superintendent Howard Diehl noted the Creek Road Park
will be closed after the sport games are done. Bruse pickup is
complete. : '

Councilman Fallon made the motion and Councilman Petrocy seconded
the motion to approve the bid for the recycling containers to
Bucks at the cost of $52,540. Bid from Rudco Products was also
reviewed for $53,816.03. Ayes-4. Noeg-0. Carried.

The next Work Session meeting will be November 10tk, 2021, at 6:00pm and
the next Town Board meeting will be November 17¢tk, 2021, 7:00pm

Meeting adjourned at 8:18PM. All in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

Patricia King,
Town Clerk




